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10/6/2020 

Submitted By: 
Eric Payne, Building and Grounds President 

City Administrator Approval: 
Kevin Lahner, City Administrator     

Finance Department Review: 
Bridget Souffrant, Finance Director      

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney          

Subject:   
Install a No Parking zone between the drives located at 301 and 305 Wilmont Drive and between the parking lot 
driveways at 208 Wilmont Drive. 
 

 
Details:  
This item was brought forward by Ald. Manion.  The request is to establish no parking on the south side of 
Wilmont Drive from between the driveways at 301 and 305 Wilmont Drive to help the business on the north side 
of the street get large semi-trucks in and out without having cars parked on the south side of the street.  There is 
also a location on the north side of Wilmont Drive adjacent to the parking lot of 208 that would like to restrict street 
parking for similar purposes of larger truck traffic needing space to turn and back in.  Ald. Manion intends to speak 
to this request at the meeting.  The Department of Public Works does not have any issues with the request. 
 
The Building and Grounds Committee voted unanimously to approve this item. 
 

 
Options & Alternatives:  
None considered. 
 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The cost for installing signing will be around $200 and covered by the 2020 Building and Grounds Sign Budget 
(3310.54140). 
 

 
Executive Action: 
If approved by Council, the resolution for approving the installation of these signs will need to be executed by the 
Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting.      

 
Committee Recommendation: 
The Building and Grounds Committee approved this item at their September 14, 2020, meeting.  This item will 
appear under the Consent Agenda for the October 6, 2020, Council meeting. 
 

 


